Camboon Primary School

An Independent Public School

Newsletter



Date: 7 August 2019

Term: 3 Volume: 13



CALENDAR OF EVENTS:

Thursday 8 August

- **P&C Book Fair**
- **Book Week Incursion**

Friday 9 August

Book Week Parade 9.00am

Tuesday 13 August

Faction Cross Country 12 noon

Wednesday 14 August

Year 4 PEAC testing

Thursday 15 August

- **P&C Bunnings Fathers Day Activity 3.15pm Friday 16 August**
- Assembly—Choir

Assembly

I was told by the students in Room 14 that it would be one of the best assemblies! They weren't wrong. An absolutely amazing production on how valuable reading is. The items were very clever and I was extremely impressed with the way students created their own song and remembered the whole thing. Congratulations to the Room 14 students and Mrs Hardingham.

School photos

It is always lovely to hear positive feedback from others. Midland Photography staff gave me the best positive feedback about our students and staff. They love coming to Camboon PS.

School Board

We met on Monday 5 August. The focus of this meeting was the usual finance reports, general updates and this meeting also had presentations to the Board on the National Quality Standards and how we are tracking as a school, review of our Business Plan, feedback on our vision and values target and how we are focusing on continuous improvement.

Book Week

I am totally enjoying one of my favourite weeks at school! I am enjoying reading one of my favourite books to each class and am sharing my love of books and reading. I encourage parents and family members to do the same. Reading aloud to your child gives you a special feeling and bond, and even big kids enjoy this time with parents.

Parent Night

I am looking forward to seeing most of you at school this afternoon to celebrate the amazing learning and teaching that happens at our school.

Janice Cuculoska **Principal**

Book Week

As you know Camboon Primary School is celebrating Book Week this week. Students have been participating in activities and competitions every day, and there is still much more to come as the week progresses.

Our big event of course is the **Book Week Parade at 9am** Friday 9 August. Families are encouraged to come along and join-in the fun. Students need to bring their school uniform to change into after the parade

Did you know that research shows that over half of parents stop reading aloud with their children once they begin to start reading for themselves? This happens even though children enjoy it well beyond their early years of schooling. Reading aloud with your child throughout their primary school years has significant, positive effects on their learning and reading skills. Listening to your child as you read together also builds their social skills and confidence as they engage with you, and the quality time that you spend with them raises their mood and sense of wellbeing.

For more information about the importance of reading with your children, visit the Department of Education's Never Stop Reading article here.

Students had a visit from a City Of Bayswater Librarian today. For information on other library activities, please see attached.

PARENT NIGHT **TONIGHT WEDNESDAY 7 AUGUST** 5.00pm—6.30pm P&C BOOK FAIR **OPEN 4.45pm—6.30pm**

TASTE BUDS CANTEEN:

Open Monday, Wednesday and Friday Online orders www.ouronlinecanteen.com.au 9276 7021

UNIFORM SHOP 8.45am to 9.15am

- Tuesday 27 August
- Tuesday 17 September

Newsletter Page 2

Nationally Consistent Collection of Data (NCCD)

Please see the attached letter with information about this annual process.

Wanted

We still require clean 2L milk bottles with lids for our igloo please. These can be delivered to Kindy.

Protective Behaviours

Starting this term, we will be implementing our newly updated Health Education Curriculum. As part of the updates, students will be learning *Protective Behaviours* every term (in the past, students have been taught this topic once a year). *Protective Behaviours* is a prevention program which teaches children the skills they need to accurately recognise their own feelings, to maintain control of their personal safety and to identify networks of trust within their local community. The aim is to empower students with the skills to keep themselves safe from harm. This program has been designed by the Department of Education and is fully aligned with the Western

The topics that will be covered include:

Feeling Safe

Australian Curriculum.

- Early Warning Signs
- Safety Continuum and Problem Solving
- Secrets
- Networks
- Persistence
- Body Ownership / Public and Private
- Personal Space
- Assertiveness

Students may bring home worksheets, homework or information that they will share with you regarding their lessons. We encourage you to engage in conversations with your child/ren about their learning

conversations with your child/ren about their learning and help to support their understanding. If you have any questions please speak to the class teacher.

Good News Story about a Camboon Student

WAtoday have written a heart-warming story about one of our Year 6 students, Fatoumata. To read her inspiring story, click this <u>link</u>.

Congratulations, Fatoumata! We have always known how special you are and wish you every success with following your dreams.



NEW!!

TERRACYCLE Dish and Air Care Recycling Program

We are now recycling dish and air care packaging in the yellow bins.

Accepted waste: Any brand of dish care and air care packaging, including:

- Dishwashing liquid bottles (including caps).
- Dishwashing tablets flexible packaging (including snap locks and zip locks).
- Air freshener aerosol cans and spray bottles (including spray and trigger heads).
- Plug-in air fresheners and refills (including plastic outer packaging).
- Clip-on car fresheners and refills (including plastic outer packaging).

Please note: cardboard and paper packaging is recyclable through regular council recycling. Please do not include these in your collections for this program.

2019 Faction Cross Country Event

The 2019 faction Cross Country Event will be held on Tuesday 13th August starting at 12.00pm.

Students from Pre-primary to Year 6 will be involved in the event, and all students are expected to participate as part of the Physical Education program. Taking part in the cross country event will earn them at least one point towards the champion faction results.

Allocated race times are approximate times only and may start prior to the designated times.

Please ensure that your child is wearing their faction sport shirt and appropriate running shoes on the day of the Cross Country event.

In the event of inclement weather conditions, the cross country will be postponed and moved to another day. This change will be communicated to parents via Connect.

Parents are most welcome to attend the event to support their children.

Event Timetable (approximate times only)

Age Groups	Distance	Time
Pre Primary	200M	12.00pm
Year 1	400M	12.10pm
Year 2	800M	12.25pm
Year 3	1200M	12.45pm
Year 4	1200M	2.00pm
Year 5	1400M	2.15pm
Year 6	1400M	2.30pm

Newsletter Page 3

MERIT CERTIFICATES

Congratulations to the following students who received merit certificates at the last assembly:

EC2	Tyson O	Mattia-Marco M
EC3	Albert I	Mujtaba N
Room 1	Nathan C	Fassou S
Room 2	Ryan N	Eleanor G
Room 3	Dave D	Liam B
Room 4	Adam T	Layla P
Room 7	Yusra A	Kyria W
Room 8	Buriy T	Quinn H
Room 13	Isaac W	Hazel R
Room 14	Jacob I	Shelby M
Room 15	Louise B	Gabriella D
Room 16	Adrian L	Ross P
Room 17	Tyler L	Zennon L





P&C Book Fair

The P&C Book Fair is open this afternoon in conjunction with Parent Night from 4.45 pm - 6.30 pm in the Library. In addition to this we are also open tomorrow Thursday 8 August from 3.00 pm - 3.45 pm. Everyone welcome.

P&C Fathers Day Events

THURSDAY 15 AUGUST

Bunnings will visit our school to help children make something for their dads. Numbers will be limited to 100 and children must be supervised by their parents / guardians. More information and how to register will follow. The activity will begin at 3.15pm

FRIDAY 30 AUGUST

Fathers and significant friends are invited to a Fathers Day breakfast between 8.00am and 8.50am. There will also be a photo booth. Further information to follow closer to the event.

VacSwim 2019

You can now enrol your children in VacSwim swimming lessons for the October school holidays.

With swimming pools and beaches a big part of the Western Australian lifestyle, it's important your children are safe in the water.

Programs are available for children from five to 17 years and cater to all skill levels – from beginners to those doing their Bronze Medallion. They are being offered at pool venues across the State.

Enrol your children in VacSwim now at education.wa.edu.au/swimming



Relaționstrips Australia o

For all parenting courses please refer to the Relationships Australia website-https://

www.relationshipswa.org.au/courses-and-seminars/ for-parents

Before School, After School and Vacation Care onsite at Camboon Primary School morley@careforkidswa.net.au 9275 0202



Camboon Primary School Forder Street, Noranda WA 6062 Email: Camboon.PS@education.wa.edu.au Website: camboonprimaryschool.wa.edu.au Phone: 9276 58 32 Fax: 9276 5899

School Canteen: 9276 7021 Camboon Dental Therapy Centre: 9276 2488 Care for Kids OSHC: 0456 857 463